
On Thursday of last week I had the pleasure 
of attending the 2019 Riverina Aboriginal 
Student Awards in Albury, where four 
of our students were recognised for 
their outstanding attendance and/or 
commitment to studies. Congratulations 
to Tia, Kiara, Heather and Gabby, both for 
their efforts in 2019 and for the way they 
represented the school at the awards 
ceremony last week.

As of today, 2019 HSC exams are officially 
over. I would like to thank all staff, students 
and parents who contributed to the 
successful and efficient operation of 
the exams. No doubt there will be many 
relieved students (and parents) now that 
the hard work associated with this chapter 
of life is done. I look forward to seeing 
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students, parents and staff at tomorrow 
night’s formal in Albury. Thank you very 
much to Mrs Mackinlay and Mrs Morgan for 
their organisation so far.

This afternoon teachers will participate in 
our regular professional learning session 
after school. Today staff will attend sessions 
delivered by colleagues, addressing topics 
such as ‘Rigorous Assessment’, Behaviour 
Management, Student Administration and 
the My On Reading Program.

Kurt Wawszkowicz				  
Principal 			 
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Experience Day - Wodonga Tafe
On Friday 8 November Year 10 students 
had the opportunity to attend Wodonga 
TAFE’s Experience Day and see first hand 
what qualifications TAFE can deliver to 
enhance careers. 
Students choose two workshops to 
attend from the following industry areas: 
Building Construction, Health, Logistics, 
Baking, Fashion, Interior and Graphic 
Design, Building Design & Arboriculture.​
							     
Senior Boys Cricket	 			 
Our Senior Boys Cricket team travelled 
to  Corowa last Thursday but were 
unfortunately defeated by Corowa High 
School and this eliminated them from 
the 2019 competition. 
Corowa were 9/137 at the end of their 
30 overs and unfortunately we were 
only 7/104. Special mention to the team 
captain Thomas Newton who batted for 
the majority of the overs and made 45 
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runs. The boys showed skill and sportsmanship 
all day. Well done to all involved and thank 
you to Mrs Terlich for taking the team.		
								      
Year 10 Social					   
The Year 10 Social will be held on Thursday 
5 December in the School Hall. The students 
are learning a variety of traditional partnered 
dances, as well as individual dances.		
							     
Brighten a Farmer’s Day			 
On Tuesday 19 November the SRC will be 
fundraising for Rural Aid. For a gold coin 
donation, students are invited to wear 
bright colours or their favourite farming 
gear. Appropriate attire must be worn (no 
singlets or thongs. Students have also been 
provided with an order form for homemade 
hamburgers with all funds being sent to this 
important cause. Orders need to be in to the 
Front Office by Friday 15 November. 		
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Calendar       	                           	           
							     
Tuesday 12 November 2019			 
Year 12 Graduation Dinner			 
Thursday 14 November 2019			
Make Bullying History				  
Tuesday 19 - Friday 22 November 2019		
School Spectacular
Wednesday 20 - Thursday 21 November 
2019	
Peer Support Camp					   
Wednesday 27 - Friday 29 November 2019	
Year 9 Excursion						    
Thursday 28 November 2019				 
Year 10 Lovebites					   
Tuesday 3 December 2019				  
Year 6-7 Orientation Day				  
Thursday 5 December 2019	
Year 10 Formal Dance					  
Tuesday 10 December 2019				  
Make Bullying History	 			 
Tuesday 17 December 2019			 
Presentation Evening		
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HENTY SWIM CLUB 
SEASON 2019/20 BEGINS ON 

MONDAY 18 NOVEMBER 2019  

REGISTRATION AND GRADING 

Mon 18 & 25 NOVEMBER 2019 

WED 20 & 27 NOVEMBER 2019 

4pm to 6pm 
Need to be able to swim 25m & have water confidence 

Bring own goggles and fins 

Membership fee: $70/child 

Active kids vouchers accepted 

 

Feel free to contact Julie White 0487 484 420 or Jennifer Zweck on 0402 548161  

if you would like any further information. 

Please email hentyswimmingclub@gmail.com to get a registration form or check 

Facebook page  https://www.facebook.com/HentySwim/     

   					     Experience Day - Wodonga TAFE     					   
Below- Community Notices - this is not a school event.             


